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                         Knight Light News

July / August 2017

CHARITY       UNITY    FRATERNITY    PATRIOTISM

Dear Brother Knights,

As we begin another Fraternal Year, I want to thank all of you for your continued support of our 
Council and all the events and activities in which we participate.

As your Grand Knight for the next term, we look to 2017-2018 Fraternal year as one of action and 
achievement of these goals:

1. Star Council
2. ID- Donations
3. Support Pro Life
4. Vocations
5. GAF
6. Growth in Membership
7. Complete a 50th Anniversary Program

Under the guidance and extra effort during the past two years our Past Grand Knight Dennis, your 
council has surpassed a number of goals, especially these two: Vocational Fund Raffle, and 
Intellectual Disabilities Fund Drive, plus other programs.

We have reached a partial lull in our fraternal year, so enjoy your summer. Other than our regular 1st

Sunday Corporate Communion Honor Guards and regular meetings we don’t have any major 
fundraising events until the Tootsie Roll Drive in September. July brings us Sacred Heart German 
Fest. August is our Council picnic. See elsewhere in this newsletter for details.

We encourage every member to seek out a new member so we can continue to successfully 
complete our service programs.

We also encourage all our Third Degree Knights to make that final decision toward full Knighthood 
and become a Fourth Degree Sir Knight.

Please join me asking our Lord for his guidance, direction and support as Your Worthy Grand Knight.

Yours in Christ

Joe Martinet
Grand Knight #6090
chief.martinet@gmail.com
630-620-0295
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4th Degree Report

The next meetings of Dr. Dooley Assembly will be on July 13 at St. Johns the 
Apostle Council 8365, 330 N. Westmore Ave., Villa Park and on Aug. 9 at Pope 
John Council 5732, St. Walter Catholic Church, 130 W. Pine St., Roselle, IL. The 
meetings start at 8:00pm.  Honor Guard requests can be found at;
drdooleyassembly.com
________________________________________________________________________________

                     

LILAC PARADE
Pictured below are the Knights who participated in the Lombard Lilac Parade on May 21, 2017, of 
which included members from Father Boecker Council 6090, Fr. John Barret Council 8365, St. Peter 
The Apostle Council 10884, Christ The King Council 11027, Dr. Dooley Assembly 209, Marquette 
Assembly 1197, Past State Deputy Rich Spada, District Deputy Albert Treado, and a couple of wives 
who rode in the boat.



                     MEMBER NEWS
CONGRATULATIONS – JULY / AUGUST HAPPENINGS

JULY  BIRTHDAY JULY ANNIVERSARY

05  Thomas M. O’hare

06  David M. Murray
06  Ronald P. Wisnieski
07  William M. O’Malley
07  Albert R. Treado
08  Russell W. Olsen
10  Paul F. Behrendt
10  David G. Barry

12  Bernard & Dorothy Newton
17  Richard A. Sharp
20  Luke E. Kelly
20  Joseph E. Martinet
21  Christopher B. Hanes
21  James E. McFarlane Jr.
22  Rudolph A. Bianchi
28  Fabio S. Giovenco
31  Richard J Mikulecky

AUGUST BIRTHDAY AUGUST ANNIVERSARY

02  Edward J. Badja
05  Daniel & Deanne Sulla

06 Jerome J Webb
09  Kaj Fagerburg 07  Walter & Rosemary Bajek
11  Gerald Kramer
12  Jeff Gosmire

Gerald W Guertler
Eero Turen

14  Timothy T Wheeler  
15  Frank & Geraldine Cvach

18  Robert M Schmitt
20  Raymond E Seranko

21  Richard & Cherry Harper
22  Daniel O Caldieraro 22  Brian & Celeste Metcalf

Robert A Roegner
23  Richard B Carlson

Alfred F Steinbrenner
31  Anthony J Caruso

Please contact Paul Warda, 629-0154, if there are any additions, deletions or corrections to this list.



                          FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER
Please keep all Brother Knights, their families and friends in 
your prayers, especially the following: Gerry Geurtler and for
the repose of the soul of his wife Mary, Frank Cvach and his 
wife Geraldine, Tony Maroney’s son Patrick, John Blasek, Ray 
Seranko’s wife Dorothy, Ray Morello, the repose of the soul of 

John Wauback, Jim Fierant, Dick Watts, Bob Becvar, D. Thurman’s 
Brother-in–law Danny Powers and mother-in-law Sandy, Chris Hanes 
sister-in-law Terese Williams, Bill Donnelly, Eero Turen, the repose of the 
soul of Mike Wiedmans cousin Henry Rickelman, Gina Wiedmans Aunt 
Betty, Paul Warda’s longtime friend Jill Wambaja, Sacred Heart usher John 
Totis, the repose of the soul of Past Brother Knight Bill Barbick’s wife Mary
and Past Brother Knights John Conaghan and Bernard Newton, for all 
those unemployed or underemployed and for all of our service men and 
women.  
___________________________________________________________  

SACRED HEART GERMAN FEST
Sacred Heart Church will be celebrating its 50th Annual German Fest from 
July 20th-July 23rd. This is the main fundraiser each year for Sacred Heart 
Parish and we ask all Knights to attend this family oriented affair and help 
support this worthy event. There will be a sign-up sheet at the July 6th

Business meeting to volunteer for selling Grand Prize Raffle tickets in the 
Grand Prize Tent during the festival. The Knights have been helping for 
many years selling tickets on Saturday and Sunday afternoons during the 
festival.
___________________________________________________________

                     FAMILY PINIC
Please join us as we hold our 8th annual Family Picnic.  
The date is Sunday, August 20th from 1–5 PM.  This 
year’s picnic will again be at Dan DeCicco’s home 

1413 S. Cornell, Villa Park, IL.   The Council will provide the beverages and 
the menu is still being finalized at press time.  Please contact Dan 
DeCicco’s wife Eileen to bring a dish to share with others along with your 
family, a lawn chair and come join us as we start our new fraternal year.  
Please contact Dan DeCicco at 312-256-6750 or D. Thurman at 630-642-
2618 so we can determine the amount of food we will need.



After a successful fifth year, the Council will again be selling Football Mania
tickets.  Each ticket costs $25 and the Council keeps 70% of the money we 
collect. Ticket holders receive a great collection of digital music downloads, and 
they are entered into the Football Mania sweepstakes where they can win $1000s 
in cash prizes based on the results of the football teams printed on their 
sweepstakes game cards.  All sweepstakes game cards have an equal chance to 
win prize money based on the performance of the random football teams printed 
on the back. Game cards contain 3 random teams in each of the 17 weeks of the 
pro football season (you get 3 new teams each week). To play the game, 
participants simply add up the points scored by their 3 teams. Every week, the 
16 highest scoring game cards, and the 3 lowest scoring game cards all win 
prizes.  There are 4,960 unique game cards, each of which has a minimum 1 in 
15.7 chance to win a prize during the season.  To be eligible for all 17 weeks of 
the season, tickets have to be returned with payment by Thursday, August 31.
Please contact any officer or (Chairman) Mark Yurich or (Co-chairman) Jonathan 
Van Broeck for tickets or additional information.
______________________________________________________________________

The Intellectual Disabilities or “Tootsie Roll” National Fund Drive will be held 
September 15-16 and volunteers are needed to work storefronts and street 
locations. We will be having pre-sales the prior weekend on September 9-10 at the 
Parishes. This is one of the most recognizable activities that the Knights of 
Columbus does, and the funds generated from this drive are used to support 
local programs which help people with special learning needs. The council will 
have a sign- up sheet at the September 7 Business meeting or please call
Chairman Matt Koykar at 630-290-1876 to volunteer. MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
NOW.
______________________________________________________________________

APRIL KNIGHT OF THE MONTH

The Knight of the Month for April was awarded to John Plotke for chairing 
Festa Italiana for his 3rd consecutive year. John’s dedication to this 
fundraiser has been nothing short of amazing. His commitment and 
planning starts right after the end of the event that just wrapped up, always
looking for ways and suggestions to improve the next years Festa. John, on 
behalf of myself and the rest of the council we THANK YOU.



MAY KNIGHT OF THE MONTH

Knight of the Month for May was awarded to Mark Yurich for his continuing 
support of the council during Lilac Time. Mark not only shuttled the parade 
participants to the parade site, he also along with Gerry Cvach, prepared 
the food for the picnic, and the set up and tear down of Frank Cvach’s yard.
Let’s not forget about the broken grill, which he frantically tried to repair, 
and then having to go borrow one from one of his neighbors at the last 
minute. On behalf of the council I want to personally THANK YOU for
insuring that there was plenty of food ready to eat for the parade marchers 
after their two and a half mile walk.
____________________________________________________________

50th Annual K of C Meet on April 22nd at Montini High School

TOTAL POINTS-BOYS AND GIRLS COMBINED

1st St. Pius X 522.5

2nd St. James 251

3rd Our Lady of Peace 209

4th Sacred Heart 207

5th St. Raphael 185.5

6th Holy Ghost 173

Thanks to our workers who helped keep the meet going:

Paul Warda, Chris Hanes, Jeanne Kaefer, D. Thurman, Jonathan 
Von Broeck, Ed Sullivan, Tom Barrett, Jake Burns, Grace Burns, 
Dorothy Morello,

Total man hours was 285

Submitted by Ray Morello and Mary Lee Burns 4/24/2017

Fr. George 25th Anniversary of Ordination

A few of the Knights who were in the Honor Guard for Mass and helped with manning 
the beverage table for the Celebration May 7, 2017.

______________________________________________

Glenbard East High School
Honor Guard Procession at Special Olympics May 20, 2017
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◄ June July  2017 August ►

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat
1

2 11:00 AM
SH Corporate 
Communion

3 4 5 6 7:30 PM
Council 
Business Mtg.

7 8

9 10 11 12 8:00 PM
Assembly Mtg.
St. Johns Villa Pk

13 14 15

16 17 18 19 20 7:30 PM
Council 
Planning Mtg.
SH German Fest

21 SH
German Fest

22 SH
German Fest

23 SH  
German Fest

24 25 26 27 28 29

30 31

 
 
 

◄ July August  2017 September ►

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat
1 2 3 7:30 PM

Council 
Buisness Mtg.

4 5

6 10:00 AM
SPX Corporate
Communion

7 8 9 8:00 PM
Assembly Mtg.
Pope John
Roselle

10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17 7:30 PM
Council 
Planning Mtg.

18 19

20 1-5 PM
Council 
Picnic

21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 29 30 31 7:30 PM
Admission 
Degree or
practice
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Pizza & Pasta
Quality Food Products

434 S. Main St.
Lombard, IL 60148

KEITH GIAGNORIO
(630) 495-9000

Frozen Pizza Catering

250 E. Saint Charles Rd. • Villa Park, IL • www.sirspeedy.com/villapark

630-279-0150

FOR ALL YOUR PRINT, SIGNS AND MARKETING NEEDS,

WE’VE GOT YOU

 

Breakfast & Lunch  
Daily 7am – 3pm  

352 E. Roosevelt Rd 
Lombard, Il 60148 

630-495-3900 
www.maxfieldslombard.com 

 Check out the private party rooms for your events 
  The Situation Room 

Seats up to Twenty Two People 
The West Wing 

 Seats more than Sixty People 
 
 


